
 
 

Hemophilia Guidelines for All: 
A new ambition of the World Federation of Hemophilia (WFH) 

 
We are very pleased to announce that the WFH Guidelines for the Management of Hemophilia, 3rd 

edition, are now published in Haemophilia, free to download at: 

https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/journal/13652516  

This 3rd edition of the WFH guidelines were developed by a team of experts from around the world and 

have been updated to reflect important developments in the management of patients with hemophilia 

since the publication of the 2nd edition in 2013.   

 

Here are some highlights of what is new in this 3rd edition: 

 

- Includes 337 practical recommendations 

- Informed by the best available evidence and supplemented with expert opinion and patient 

preference 

- Each chapter panel included a minimum of 25% membership of people with hemophilia or 

parents  

- New chapters added: Prophylaxis, Inhibitors, Genetic Assessment, Outcomes 

- Comprehensive new sections on: Self-management, transition from pediatric to adult care, 

carriers, management of comorbidities and medical issues with aging 

 

Led by content leads, Dr. Alok Srivastava and Dr. Glenn Pierce, the WFH Guidelines for the 

Management of Hemophilia, 3rd edition, offers up-to-date guidance and practical recommendations 

on the diagnosis and management of hemophilia, including the management of musculoskeletal 

complications and inhibitors, updates to laboratory diagnosis and genetic assessments, as well as new 

recommendations on outcome assessments.   

 

The World Federation of Hemophilia sincerely thanks the > 100 contributors who made the 

development of these guidelines possible. A special thank you to the hemophilia care experts, people 

with hemophilia (PWH) and reviewers who generously gave their time and expertise in order to 

ensure that each chapter attained the highest quality standards possible. As a result of their 

generosity, we are able to provide health care providers and patients around the world with a set of 

invaluable recommendations on which to base their care. 

 

Thank you to our expert panelists who contributed to the development of the WFH Guidelines for the 
Management of Hemophilia, 3rd edition: 

 

Srivastava A, Santagostino E, Dougall A,  Kitchen S, Sutherland M, Pipe S.W,  Carcao M.D, Ragni M.V, Mahlangu 
J, Windyga J, Llinás A, Goddard N.J, Mohan, R, Poonnoose P.M, Feldman B.M, Lewis S.Z, van den Berg H.M, 
Pierce G.F  on behalf of the WFH Guidelines for the Management of Hemophilia Panel 

https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/journal/13652516

